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We appreciate the work carried out by the ILC in the 

elaboration of the draft articles on this topic. This 

provides useful guidance for States that have not yet 

adopted norms related to the criminalization and 

prosecution of such 
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One of the cardinal principles of international criminal 

law relates to the fact that States have the sovereign 

right to exercise, in their national courts, jurisdiction 

over crimes against humanity committed in their 

territory or by their nationals. This principle is based on 

the fact that no one is in a better position to effectively 

prosecute the perpetrators of such offenses than the 

State with jurisdiction on grounds of the territory or the 

nationality of the accused or the victims. Only when 

States are unable or unwilling to exercise jurisdiction 

over these crimes, the application of other prosecution 

mechanisms should then be considered. 

 

Mr. Chairman, 

 

Given the substantive concerns that still exist with 

respect to the draft articles submitted, the Sixth 

Committee should continue to consider this topic on 

the basis of the States´ comments, and in the format of 

a working group that meets during the main segment of 

its session. It is worth recalling that among the 
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of international criminal law, as well as to avoid 

regulative dispersion on this issue in the international 

system.  

 

Mr. Chairman, 

 

We do not see the haste in the accelerated adoption of 

this draft without a thorough prior study of its content, 

through the methods traditionally employed by the 

Commission, as is the case of the working groups that 

meet during the main segment.  

 

On the other hand, there are international instruments 

in force such as the Convention on the Non-

Applicability of Statutory Limitations to War Crimes and 

Crimes against Humanity of 1968, which includes 

extradition. It should be noted that there are only 56 

States Parties to this Convention and the last State to 

accede to it did so as early as 2020. Many of the 

countries that are today raising the need for a 
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Convention on Crimes against Humanity have not even 

signed this instrument.  

 

At the same time, we believe that there are significant 

overlaps between the draft convention and draft 

articles. In this connection, and given the current 

uncertainty, we prefer not to rush the launching of a 

new and complex negotiation. 

 

We reiterate that the binding force of this type of 

instrument derives from the consent of States in the 

international law formation process. We cannot 

consider the ILC, per se, as a sort of legislative body in 

charge of establishing rules of international law. Its 

valuable contribution has been to document the issues 

on which the States have prepared rules of relevance 

to international law and to propose those matters on 

which States would be in a position to assess and 

accept. In this respect, the elaboration of draft articles 

is not an exercise of customary international law 
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codification, but rather an effort in the continuing 

development of law. 

 

Mr. Chairman,  

 

Finally, we wish to emphasize the importance we 

attach to preserving the Commission's longstanding 

practice of adopting our decisions by consensus. To 

deviate from this practice would only jeopardize the 

possibility of the texts produced becoming universal 

treaties. 

 

Thank you. 


